

8th February 2018

Our ref: IR224186

Ms Lucy Balls

Via email to: request-453598b3541bb5@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Ms Balls,

Thank you for your request for information received on 21st December 2017 and clarified on 7th January 2018. I apologise for the slight delay in providing our response.

We have considered this request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

Your request

Please advise how much the council spend per clearance on fly-tipping per annum and over the last three years, plus the cost of purchasing and installing safety bollards - per bollard.

I understand the council installs more than one type of bollard depending on its purpose and location, so I would like to understand the cost of all the different types of bollards you install, with their allocated purposes too please against each cost. Also included could I have the cost for installation as well as the cost of the actual bollards.

Our Response

The different types of safety bollard used by Lambeth Council are listed below, alongside their cost. Please note that the costs provided are inclusive of installation.

•	Concrete Bollard	£130.00
•	Steel Bollard	£279.73
•	Streatham Bollard	£288.68
•	Bell Bollard	£804.31
•	3/4 Bell Bollard	£731.76
•	½ Bell Bollard	£634.12
•	1/4 Bell Bollard	£619.18

Safety bollards are used for the following reasons:

- Protect the footway and highway structures
- Pedestrian safety
- Stop driving in to verges
- Separating footpath and carriageway

Unfortunately, it is not possible to provide information about council spend on clearance of fly tipping because it is not held as a disaggregated figure. It is included in the cost of general street cleaning and no separate figure is held.

Right to Review

If you are dissatisfied with the way in which your request has been dealt with you can request an internal review. Tell us why you are unhappy with our response within 40 working days, and we will consider if the request was responded to correctly. We will aim to provide you with our review response within 20 working days. Please email foi@lambeth.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the review you have a further right to appeal to the Information Commissioner's Office, which regulates the implementation of the Freedom of Information Act. The Commissioner can be contacted at the following address:

https://ico.org.uk/global/contact-us/

Yours sincerely.

Ben Hendry
Complaints and Information Officer
Corporate Complaints Unit
London Borough of Lambeth

Team Tel: 020 7926 0547 Website: www.lambeth.gov.uk

Lambeth Town Hall Brixton Hill SW2 1RW

Lambeth - a cooperative council